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Media Attends Planning & Programming Committee Meeting
Several news outlets including the Los Angeles Times, the Beverly Hills Courier and the Century City News attended today’s Planning and Programming Committee meeting to hear an oral report on Tunnel Safety along with Fault Investigation reports for the Westside Subway Extension. At the meeting, nationally and internationally recognized seismologists, geologists and engineers recommended that a subway station in Century City should be built under the intersection of Constellation Boulevard and Avenue of the Stars to avoid two earthquake faults in the area. Experts also told our Board of Directors that tunneling under parts of the Beverly Hills High School campus would not compromise the structural integrity of existing structures, interfere with future building plans or create perceptible noise or vibrations on school grounds. In addition, experts mentioned that drilling and tests performed in the Beverly Hills, Century City and Westwood areas found less methane and hydrogen sulfide compared to findings along parts of the existing subway in downtown Los Angeles and in other parts of the proposed line. They also said that field work and research failed to detect any active or inactive oil wells on the school campus that would be in the path of potential subway tunnels. The information contained in these reports will be used by our staff to develop a recommendation for a subway route and Century City station location as part of the project’s Final Environmental Impact Statement/Report (Final EIS/EIR). This report is scheduled to be released this winter. The final decision on the subway’s route will be made by our Board of Directors and this is expected to occur in early 2012. Our Media Relations department issued a news release regarding the findings and also posted information on both The Source and El Pasajero. Please click here to view the news release. 

http://www.metro.net/news/simple_pr/Experts-report-on-seismic-and-safety-issues-concer/


Night Construction Notice for the Metro Orange Line Extension Project
As part of the continuing construction of the Metro Orange Line Extension, our contractor will be constructing the busway and bikeway along the easterly side of Canoga Avenue. These activities require the reconfiguration of traffic lanes and the placement of concrete barriers (k-rail) to isolate the work zone. Please click here to view the complete construction notice. 
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